CMC Newsweekly

Community Mennonite Church, 70 S High Street, Harrisonburg, VA 22801

540-433-2148

www.cmcva.org

cmc_office@cmcva.org

9/11/16

WORSHIP THIS SUNDAY

Worship leader: Louise Hostetter

Preacher: Pastor Jennifer Davis
Sensenig

Song leader: Matt Carlson

Attendance last Sunday = 258
Offering last Sunday = \$9,535
YTD budget = \$297,053
YTD giving = \$284,485
Difference = (\$12,568)



UPCOMING CMC EVENTS

Sun., Sept.11 New Attenders Brunch at 10:30am (RSVP to Pastor Dayna)

Sun., Sept. 18 New Attenders Brunch at 10:30am (RSVP to Pastor Dayna)

Future dates

Tues., Sept. 20 Monthly Gathering, 6:00pm

Thur., Sept 22 Council Meeting, 7:00pm, room#202



& CMC Notices ca

This Sunday, September 11th, we recognize the 15th Anniversary of 9/11/2001. Let us take time to reflect on the many that were injured and those who lost their lives that day.



The MY COINS COUNT program: Each Sunday until the MCC Relief Sale (October 1st) we invite you to collect coins from your piggy bank and from around the house. We'll have a large jug available during the offering to collect your coins. Proceeds will be divided equally between Mennonite Central Committee and Virginia Mennonite Missions

CMC Annual Retreat. October 21-23 at Camp Brethren Woods, will focus on Where the Good Way Lies. During the retreat, we'll hear from a variety of CMCers about what we've learned through our recent visioning process, and have an opportunity to work together on developing some potential initiatives to live into God's calling in the next chapter of our life together. We'll also have line dancing, live music, home-made donuts, Joe Yoder's famous barbecued chicken, autumn hikes, a fire in the fireplace, and lots of time for friendship and fun. For more information and to register, please see http://cmcva.org/sign-up-for-church-retreat/ or visit the retreat registration table in the fellowship hall on October 2, 9, or 16.

It takes many hands to pull off the monthly potluck. There are tables and chairs to set up, some food prep, getting the food out to the table, wiping down tables and putting them away, putting chairs away, dish washing and sweeping. Hospitality committee is asking small groups to consider helping with potluck as a group. Potluck is the first Sunday of each month. We need approximately 6-8 persons month. Someone from Hospitality will work with you to coordinate. Contact Jennifer Ulrich - <u>ulrichjm@comcast.net</u> if you can help and thanks for considering.



Babysitting Service: Helena Nafziger is seeking a position as a Babysitter for one to three children, ages four months to five years. For more information, please contact Helena at: 540-209-3768 or email: mac1572@gmail.com

CMC family, do you have any odd jobs I could do in my home for September and October to make a little extra money before baby comes? Email me at hannahbailey418@gmail.com... Thanks, Hannah Bailey

Elder care-giving support group

Are you currently providing support or care for a spouse, parent, or other family member who is facing limitations due to aging? You are invited to join other CMCers for an elder care-giving support group. Upcoming meetings will be on September 22, October 27, November 10, and December 8 from 7:30 - 8:30 pm in room 202 at CMC. For more information, please be in touch with Pastor Dayna.

Attention CMCers: Everence is hosting two (2) Courses, this month and you are invited to participate.

1 - Introduction to Social Security

Monday, Sept. 19: 1 p.m. (EDT) or Tuesday, Sept. 20: 2 p.m. (EDT) You'll learn about Social Security benefits and take a look at factors that can help you make an informed decision about the best time to retire. We also will discuss your Medicare options and how continuing to work can affect your benefits. Plus there will be time for questions. Webinar will be led by staff from the Social Security Administration. 2 - Introduction to financial coaching

Thursday, Sept. 22: 2 or 8 p.m. (EDT) Do you have a passion for helping people with their finances? The new Everence financial coaching ministry is for people wanting to take the next step in helping others deal with budget, debt and savings habits. This webinar will provide an introduction to financial coaching, what is involved and how you can get started. Presented by Beryl Jantzi, Director of Stewardship Education for Everence. If you are interested in either of these classes, please email Ellen Quinlin at: cmc_office@cmva.org

Eastern Mennonite School is beginning a search for the Lead Teacher. This person prepares plans, secures supplies, and provides direct care alongside an assistant teacher. After School Care hours are from 3:30 - 5:30 p.m. on every day and is held on main campus. Pay is \$16.46 per hour. Daily student participation in the program tends to

average between 10 and 15 students per day. Please express interest by contacting Paul Leaman by phone: 540-236- 6012 or email: leamanp@emhs.net. Our need is immediate. Thank you for helping us find an excellent caregiver!

There will be another Hymn Sing in the Hershberger Barn at 5749 Wengers Mill Road, Linville, VA, Tuesday September 13, 6:30-7:45 pm. The theme will be God the Glorious Creator. Bring your blue Hymnal Worship Book if you have a personal copy. We will have extra hymnals available. The featured hymn will be # 50 Praise the Lord, Sing Hallelujah. This hymn sing includes a taste of Singing School and then lots of time to sing your favorite hymns.

CMCers, you are invited to join the Valley Friends Fossil-Free Benefit Concert by Doug Hendren, Friday, September 23rd from 7 – 9PM at the Valley Friends Meeting, 363 High Street, Dayton, VA. This concert will feature environmental education and protest songs from his new CD, "A Little Climate Music". Admission is free. Donations appreciated. Donations will go to Valley Friends "carbon-reduction-fund" which will help the Meeting meet its goal of going fossil-free in 2017. All contributors will receive a 'gratis' copy of Doug's new CD.

BARGAINS YOU'LL 'FALL' FOR - It's that time once again - the semi-annual Belmont Estates yard sale this Saturday, Sept. 10. This seminal event of the fall social season is supposed to get under way around 7 a.m., but . . . the pickup trucks start circling the development before the roosters are up. Be sure to stop by the corner of Belmont Drive and Flint Avenue for Bishop's Bargain Basement Bonanza, including (trumpet fanfare) vinyl albums, 45's (what're they?) and some CDs spanning more than 50 years for you audiophiles. Several other desperate sellers, excuse me, entrepreneurs will have jungue, excuse me again, collectibles on display at the same location. Roast beef and pork BBQ sandwiches will be on sale at the Rt. 33 entrance. See you in the sweet buy and buy! Jim Bishop

